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Chairman’s Chatter 

 

I expect by now you will have seen the email about volunteering to 
marshal for Moto GP but did you take note of the request that if you 
wanted to do the meeting you would have to read a “Volunteers on Line 
Induction” and only when you had completed that would you be 
accredited to go on site. I suspect those of you who have no interest in 
bikes will have binned the email while others might be wondering if they 
should complete the induction. In fact Silverstone want everyone who 
works at the circuit to complete an induction and there are currently four 
inductions to choose from. So What is it all about and why are we being 
asked to do this? After a Zoom meeting with Silverstone this is what I 
have learnt.  
 

 Well another Walter Hayes Trophy meeting marks the end of the marshalling year 
at Silverstone. Where has the year gone, it seems like it was only yesterday that 
we were preparing for the start of the season. What a busy and controversial year 
it has been what with the introduction of the new “Marshals Pathway” and the 
proposal to race without flags! The initial pathway proposals caused some heated 
debates but happily changes were introduced that show the powers that be have 
listened to reason. If you just want to continue marshalling in your current role 
there is no need to change. The revised Pathway does provide opportunities to 
cross train across roles if you wish. My new registration card says I am a Race: 
Grade  

 

There are two reasons why inductions are required; the first is the result of a HSE investigation 
into an incident in 2023. HSE have decided that because there could be a number of hazardous 
activities being undertaken simultaneously at Silverstone everyone working there must complete a 
H&S induction and a record is kept that they have done so.  The second is because of a 
pending/proposed piece of legislation known as Martyn’s Law that  requires any large venue to 
have counter terrorism measures in place. As Silverstone has a higher capacity than 900 people it 
falls in the upper echelon of venues. 
 
The first induction looked as if had been written for a building site and it was quickly realised that it 
was not exactly appropriate for the office workers and the volunteers on site (Marshals, 
Racemakers etc.). So there are now four specific inductions; a general H&S induction aimed at 
third party contractors; an International Paddock induction for people working around the Wing, 
Pits and Paddock; a Staff induction aimed at all Silverstone employees and a Volunteers 
(marshals/race makers etc). 
 
I was concerned about the haphazard way this induction process was being managed. Glynn Ellis 
our volunteering coordinator, was approached by Silverstone to arrange for BMMC members who 
volunteered to marshal at Silverstone but who were not members of SMT to complete the original 
“building site” induction. Glynn was sending the induction to those marshals and informing SMT he 
had done so. Before she resigned Nadine told Glynn that he should not be doing this, if marshals 
needed to complete inductions the organising club should arrange for this when names were 
passed to them. As it turned out at that time no organising club was asked to get their marshals 
inducted they were sent tickets for the number of marshals they were providing. 
 
In my Zoom meeting with Silverstone in April it was confirmed that HSE were insisting that all 
workers would need to complete an induction. The current arrangements were an experiment 
using BMMC as guinea pigs (without formally notifying us!) and it was HSE’s intention to roll this 
out to all race circuits in the long run. It was only then that Martyn’s Law was mentioned. Once 
marshals had completed the induction their details would be added to the same portal at 
Silverstone as SMT members and they would be given a permanent annual pass. When marshals 
volunteer for a meeting a list is prepared of all the marshals attending and only those passes will 
be recognised by the scanners on the gate. This might help explain why we have been given three 
different passes this year. 
 
Now that some marshals have completed their inductions and others have read them I have 
received a number of comments questioning the meaning of the wording in the induction and some 
sections cropped up repeatedly. I have raised these with Silverstone and their responses are as 
follows: 

 3 (Post Chief/ IO) Marshal Assessor. In fact my actual role is Post Chief, I have not trained as an IO, nor as a 
Specialist/Off Track marshal. We are going to have to adapt our thinking about grades and roles.  
 
Again, the concept of racing without flags has proved to be controversial, in practice it doesn’t seem to work. 
The powers that be seem to be moving towards the view that flags take precedence and lights support the 
flags! However, I think we must accept that the light panels are more visible than the flags. One thing we 
have learnt from this exercise is that not all flag points or light panels are necessarily in the best positions. 
There is going to have to be some shuffling around. Some Flag points will move and some light panels will 
also move. I believe it is accepted that the lights should be operated from the flag points and to maintain 
safety they should be protected with appropriate debris fencing and weather protection. 
 
There are some significant changes happening at Silverstone this winter. Work has already started on 
breaking ground for the new International Kart Circuit which is being built in the green space behind Luffield 
and will incorporate the old Bridge – Priory area. The intention is that the International Kart track will be 
capable of splitting into two National size Kart circuits with separate race controls. I wonder where the 
marshals will come from? 
 
 
 
 
 
Chris Whitlock  
SMids Chairman 
British Motorsport Marshals Club 
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Section 2 Personal Safety - Always wear the provided Personal Protective Equipment (PPE) - 
PPE wise it is not specific to what you must wear as it details “Always wear the provided Personal 
Protective Equipment (PPE) when working in designated areas.” So that refers to what PPE you 
have been issued by your organisation in this case that would be none as MSUK do not mandate any 
form of PPE. (Some marshals questioned provided PPE – who provides? But as Motorsport UK does 
not mandate a minimum standard this response is valid) 
  
Only conduct shift activities that you have been trained how to perform -  I argued that 
marshalling is a continuously developing process with progress measured by grade. Marshals should 
not be allocated tasks they haven’t qualified for without supervision but are free to refuse tasks they 
feel uncomfortable with. Silverstone responded We can get the training section changed I am happy 
with that. 
 
All staff as a minimum MUST wear the provided "Silverstone Team" high visibility 
vests/clothing while walking around site. – I argued not all marshals are members of SMT and do 
not have “Team” Hi Vis vests. Silverstone responded The Silverstone Team high Vis as mentioned 
happy to change it. 
 
Section 3 Hot Works Fire - In the event of a fire all persons are to immediately leave the area 

and congregate at the nearest assembly point, Do not attempt to fight a fire – I argued it is a 
marshals job to fight fires and they are trained accordingly. Silverstone responded: The Fire safety 
section is still relevant as I believe it is clear enough to marshal that there is a difference to trackside 
fires and public area fires. Just because marshals fight fires on circuit safely does not mean they are 
exempt from being told the process for reacting to fires on other areas of the site as there is a 
different process, they need to be made aware of. 
 
Section 5 General Safety and NEVER walk backwards.- I argued that we are taught to watch the 
approaching traffic and sometimes we had to walk backwards. Silverstone replied agree in terms of 
walking backwards we will edit this. 
 
And finally: 
 
On your point of accreditation and site inductions this is a process we a rolling out over all events in 
the coming years as you mentioned there is an inconsistency with major events compared to smaller 
events and we need to maintain these standards. We understand that the process of accreditation for 
volunteer organisations and clubs is challenging, and we want to make sure we have a process that 
is easier and more tailored to you for when we roll it out. It is easier to justify the extra workload of 
taking on this process for larger events when the spotlight of HSE and the local councils is more on 
us but the aspiration is to get to a point where we have this level of accreditation and health and 
safety compliance for all events. 
 

Many thanks 
 
Charles Grattan 
 
 
 
 
 
Chris Whitlock   
SMids Chairman  
British Motorsport Marshals Club  
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SAVE THE DATE 

 

 

SOUTH MIDLANDS ANNUAL END OF SEASON GET-

TOGETHER AND AGM 

 

 

We have started making the arrangements for our Annual End of Season 
Get-Together, which this year is planned to be held on  
 

Saturday 26 October 2024 
 
The location is yet to be finalised, but it will be somewhere close to 
Silverstone so those of you marshalling at the Birkett Relay Race will be 
able to join us after the racing finishes. Members’ Guests are also 
welcome, and as usual BMMC will be offering a contribution against the 
cost of the meal for members.  
 
We are also planning to hold our Annual Regional AGM immediately 
before the meal. 
 
 
 
 

Further information will be available soon. 
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BRITISH MOTORSPORTS MARSHALS’ CLUB LTD. 
 

South Midlands Regional Chair Vacancy  
 

 
As you will have read, our Regional Chair, Chris Whitlock, has decided to retire from his Chair role 
at the AGM in October 2024. I am sure that you will join with me in thanking Chris for all his hard 
work as South Midlands Regional Chair since he took on the role in 2019, and wish him all good 
wishes for the future. 
 
South Midlands Region BMMC are looking to appoint a new Regional Chair to lead the region. 
  
Candidates for the Regional Chair vacancy will need to submit: 
 

(a) Confirmation that they are eligible under Article 29, including that they are a Full or Life 
Member, their Grade (being above that of Registered Marshal), confirmation that they are 
formally affiliated to South Midlands Region and have marshalled at least one event in the 
previous 12 months, and list any other BMMC roles currently held. 
 
 (b) Confirmation of their understanding that on election to the role, they will take on 
responsibilities as a company director under the Companies Act 2006, and their willingness 
and legal eligibility to do so.  
 
(c) An optional statement of no more than 200 words which will be circulated to the 
regional membership in the event of an election being required, setting out their experience 
and plans should they be successful in the election, supported by a relevant CV. 
 
(d) Details of a proposer and seconder for their nomination, both of whom must be formally 
affiliated to South Midlands region.  

  
The role description for the Regional Chair role can be found on the next page. 
  
Should any South Midlands member wish to stand for election to the role of South Midlands 
Regional Chair please submit the above information by email to sm.secretary@marshals.co.uk by 
17th August at 5 pm. A nomination form can be found on a subsequent page. 
  
Once applications have been received, discussions will be held between the applicant and an 
appropriate Director or Vice president to ensure the applicant has a full understanding of the role.  
Once these discussions have concluded, in accordance with J.3.7 an electronic ballot will be held 
by a simple majority, with the candidate with the most votes being declared elected.  
  
If any regional member does not have an email registered on the database postal voting forms will 
be issued to these members only. Polling will be open for a 2-week period. 
  
It is the aim of the region to have a new Regional Chair (elect) in place to shadow the current 
Regional Chair for the Board meeting in September 2024, and for the successful candidate to take 
up the full role at the AGM in October 2024. 
 
 
 

Marion Quarrington 
SMids Secretary 
British Motorsport Marshals Club 
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SMids Regional Chair – Role Description 
 
The Regional Chair must agree to the terms of being a director as defined by the Companies Act 
2006, 
 
Obligations as a Director. 

• Act within the powers as stipulated in the BMMC’s Articles of Association and Rules 

• Promote the BMMC to both its members and third parties, especially the public 

• Exercise independent judgment and fiduciary governance 

• Avoid conflicts of interest 

• Not accept benefits from third parties 

• Exercise reasonable care, skill and diligence in the above 

• Be free of bankruptcy 
Objectives  

• Lead the BMMC region to achieve its aims and objectives  

• Represent the BMMC region on relevant motorsport forums  

• Improve communications in the region and nationally   

• Ensure the region reflects BMMC core principles and objectives 
 
Actions 
Including but not limited to: 

• Chair BMMC Regional Committee Meetings 

• Attend BMMC National Council meetings as a Director and to represent the Region  

• Participate in National Council policy making as a Director of BMMC 

• Liaise with National Officers and fellow Directors on development of new strategies and policies 

• Provide feedback to Regional Committee and members on National Council decisions 

• Approve appointment of new Directors and recruitment of new members 

• Provide advice and guidance for members on request 

• Ensure Regional Committee complies with BMMC financial procedures as advised by National 
Treasurer 

• Motivate and support the committee to deliver their objectives 

• Ensure that Region follows BMMC policy guidelines, rules and Articles of Association 

• Use every opportunity to communicate and meet with members 

• Abide by Motorsport UK Race with Respect  

• Abide by confidentiality at Regional Committee, National Council and in dialogue with 
members, (written, verbal and on social media)  

Skills 

• Lead by example, be fair and objective 

• Be familiar with Microsoft Office, Word & Excel 

• Be proactive and self-motivating 

• Be a good communicator both verbally and in writing 

• Be approachable and a good listener 

• Respond promptly to questions 

• Attend meetings promptly and efficiently 

• Submit replies and responses in time to meet deadlines 
 
Qualifications 

• Member of BMMC region  

• Must be approved by BMMC Directors 

• Must be an active marshal 
 

Last update: 21st  April 23 
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BRITISH MOTORSPORTS MARSHALS’ CLUB LTD. 
 

South Midlands Regional Chair Vacancy  
 

I wish to be nominated for the role of South Midlands Regional Chair. 
 
I confirm that I am a Full or Life member and that, should I be elected, I will take on the role and 
responsibilities of a company director as defined by the relevant legislation including the Companies 
Act 2006. By submitting my nomination, I confirm that I am eligible to act as a company director with 
no restriction to me taking up that role. 
 
I have/have not (delete as appropriate) attached a statement of no more than 200 words which will 
be circulated to the membership in the event of there being more than one candidate, setting out my 
experience and plans should I be successful in the election, plus a relevant CV. 

Candidate (Print name) BMMC number: Signature: 

 
 
 

  

Grade: No. of events marshalled in the previous 12 months: 

  
 
 

BMMC roles currently held: 

 
 
 

 

My nomination is proposed and seconded by: 

Proposer (Print name) BMMC number Signature 

 
 
 

  

Seconder (Print name) BMMC number Signature 

 
 
 

  

 
Completed forms to be returned to Marion Quarrington by email to sm.secretary@marshals.co.uk  
 
The closing deadline is: 17th August 2024 at 5pm 
 
All nominations will be acknowledged. 

 
Marion Quarrington 
SMids Secretary 
British Motorsport Marshals Club 

mailto:sm.secretary@marshals.co.uk
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Secretary Scribblings  
The South Midlands committee meets on alternate months, at present on the internet using Zoom, and all 
members are welcome to join us. Please see the meeting calendar below. Here is a summary of some of the 
topics that the committee has covered since the last Newsletter: 
 

• The committee held a special meeting in the week after the British Grand Prix to collate feedback 
about the event. Some committee members had been marshalling, others were in the Marshal’s 
Welfare teams and some had been involved in the Motorsport-UK led recruitment area. The appalling 
weather did not help the smooth running of the event, but it was clear there were some underlying 
issues in many areas which directly impacted on marshalling and marshals. If you were there and 
want your voice heard, please take part in the two surveys, one from BMMC and the other from 
MSUK. 

 

• BMMC had been contacted by BARC about marshal recruitment at BTTC events, which BARC 
wanted to spearhead. However, they have not had a recruitment stand at any of the BTCC events so 
far in 2024, so Glynn is continuing to plan for a BMMC stand at Silverstone on September 21-22. If 
you want to help on either day please contact Glynn on sm.recruitment@marshals.co.uk. Glynn is 
also leading our recruitment activities at Silverstone Festival on August 23-25, at Kop Hill Climb on 
September 14-15 and Bicester Scramble on October 6th, and again would welcome any members 
joining him for the day. 
 

• The committee discussed an issue that a member had in contacting the Chief Marshal of an event to 
ask for an assessment, using the contact details listed on the BMMC Volunteering system. The 
problem was compounded in that the person who received the request failed to both pass on the 
request or tell the requestor that it was not something they could arrange, leaving the requestor 
unsure what was happening. Fortunately, it was sorted out and the assessment was done, but Glynn 
is investigating what can be done to improve the information. 
 

• Silverstone have agreed to provide tickets so that BMMC can restart Taster Days, so our first one is 
planned for August 17th. Kaz is busy sending out invitations, and is keen to hear from anyone willing 
to be a guide on the day. Please contact Kaz on sm.members@marshals.co.uk if you would like to 
help. If you are marshalling at Silverstone that day, and see the Taster people either on their morning 
walk-about or on post in the afternoon, please give them a cheery greeting and tell them how great it 
is to be a marshal! 
 

• All BMMC marshals are invited to Race Training on November 16-17 at Silverstone, organised by 
BRSCC. Entry is free but pre-booking is essential so go to the BRSCC website for details. 
 

• The committee has set the date for the AGM and annual end-of-season get-together as October 26th, 
which is, as usual, after the Birkett Relay Race. We are yet to finalise the venue or the nature of the 
event, but it will involve hot food so please come along. 
 

Please let me know if there is anything you would like the Committee to discuss so I can add it to the agenda, 
but please let me know at least 2 weeks before the meeting. The dates for 2024 are below and the meeting 
starts at 19:45. If you want to join us please send an e-mail, along with your membership number and the e-
mail address you will be joining from, no later than 2 days before the meeting to 
sm.secretary@marshals.co.uk and I will send you the joining instructions. 
Monday September 9th and Monday November 4th 
 
If you have any comments or questions about the Committee, please don’t hesitate to contact Marion on 
sm.secretary@marshals.co.uk. 

 
Marion Quarrington 
SMids Secretary 
British Motorsport Marshals Club 

mailto:sm.recruitment@marshals.co.uk
mailto:sm.members@marshals.co.uk
mailto:sm.secretary@marshals.co.uk
mailto:sm.secretary@marshals.co.uk
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BMMC Volunteering System 
 

Below I have compiled a list of events happening in August, September and October within our 
South Midlands region, further details of these events can be found by logging on to our volunteering 
web site. 
 
There are two events which require marshals and are a little unusual for marshals who generally 
volunteer for circuit, karting and hill climb events, these being, 
 
 22nd September 10am to 4pm at Prodrive Banbury where they are celebrating Prodrive’s 40th 
 anniversary. Marshal duties will include set up and management of the Subaru and Aston 
 Martin owners separate parking areas.  Please contact their events manager, Isobel Bragg on 
 01295 754114 for more detail. 
 
 21st & 22nd September 9am to 5pm at Sywell aerodrome who will be hosting the annual 
 Sywell Classic Pistons & Props meeting, an event that has been running for several years 
 displaying a range of vehicles, some of which will be pushed to their limit on the runway. Also 
 there will be several displays is the sky over the runway. If you are interested please contact 
 Falcon Motor Club’s Simon Robson on simongrobsontrepolpen@gmail.com.  
 
Please do use our volunteering web site to register for the events you are volunteering for, be it 
either volunteering for an event or just registering that you have volunteered direct with the 
organising club, these entries are used by our national committee with items such as the number of 
days our members have volunteered for, to obtain more accurate quotations for our insurance. Also 
don’t forget to read the event notes which will give you more information about the event including in 
Silverstone’s case which of the three circuits the event is running on.   
 
Whichever way you choose to volunteer for any motorsport event please ensure you volunteer with 
one organisation only.  This will ensure the event Chief Marshal has an accurate list of marshals 
volunteered. 
 
Enjoy your marshalling and stay safe. 
 
 
 
 
 

Glynn Ellis 
SMids Volunteering Co-ordinator and Recruitment Organiser 
British Motorsport Marshals Club 
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2024 SOUTH MIDLANDS EVENTS IN THE NEXT THREE MONTHS 
Date Organiser Type Location Title 

Aug 3rd SKC Karting Shenington Global Karting 

Aug 4th SKC Karting Shenington Global Karting 

Aug 9th HKRC Karting Kimbolton British Championship 

Aug 10th BDC Circuit Racing Silverstone Bentley Drivers Club 

Aug 10th HKRC Karting Kimbolton British Championship 

Aug 10th SKC Karting Sheninton Global Karting 

Aug 11th HKRC Karting Kimbolton British Championship 

Aug 11th SKC Karting Shenington Global Karting 

Aug 17th BRSCC Circuit Racing Silverstone TCR UK 

Aug 17th 750 MC Circuit Racing Silverstone  

Aug 18th 750 MC Circuit Racing Silverstone  

Aug 18th BRSCC Circuit Racing Silverstone TCR UK 

Aug 23rd HSCC Circuit Racing Silverstone Silverstone Festival 

Aug 23rd SKC Karting Shenington Super One Series 

Aug 24th HSCC Circuit Racing Silverstone Silverstone Festival 

Aug 24th SKC Karting Shenington Super One Series 

Aug 25th HSCC Circuit Racing Silverstone Silverstone Festival 

Aug 25th SKC Karting Shenington Super One Series 

Sept 7th HKRC Karting Kimbolton Practice 

Sept 7th SKC Karting Shenington Global Karting 

Sept 8th HKRC Karting Kimbolton Club Round 7 

Sept 8th SKC Karting Shenington Global Karting 

Sept 8th  BMMC Meeting By Zoom Regional Committee Meeting 

Sept 13th SKC Karting Shenington Friday Practice 

Sept 14th MSVR Circuit Racing Silverstone Ferrari Challenge 

Sept 14th SKC Karting Shenington Club Round 8 

Sept 14th BMMC Hill Climb Kop Hill  

Sept 15th  MSVR Circuit Racing Silverstone Ferrari Challenge 

Sept 15th SKC Karting Shenington Club Round 8 

Sept 15th BMMC Hill Climb Kop Hill  

Sept 21st  Falcon MC Autotest Sywell Pistons & Props 

Sept 21st BARC Circuit Racing Silverstone BTCC 

Sept 22nd Falcon MC Autotest Sywell Pistons & Props 

Sept 22nd BARC Circuit Racing Silverstone BTCC 

Sept 22nd Prodrive Demonstrations Banbury Prodrive 40th Ann.  

Sept 28th BRSCC Circuit Racing Silverstone  

Sept 29th BRSCC Circuit Racing Silverstone  

Oct 4th SRC Karting Shenington Club 100 

Oct 5th MSVR Circuit Racing Silverstone Equipe 

Oct 5th SKC Karting Shenington Club 100 

Oct 6th SKC Karting Shenington Club 100 

Oct 12th BRSCC Circuit Racing Silverstone TCR UK Finals 

Oct 12 HSCC Circuit Racing Silverstone Finals 

Oct 12th HKRC Karting Kimbolton Practice 

Oct 13th BRSCC Circuit Racing Silverstone TCR UK Finals 

Oct 13th HSCC Circuit Racing Silverstone Finals 

Oct 13th HKRC Karting Kimbolton Club Round 8 

Oct 13th Falcon MC Car Trials Ivinghoe Bucks David Maitland Trial 

Oct 19th MSVR Circuit Racing Silverstone Motor Racing Legends 

Oct 19th SKC Karting Shenington Club Round 9 

Oct 20th MSVR Circuit Racing Silverstone Motor Racing Legends 

Oct 20th SKC Karting Shenington Club Round 9 

Oct 26th 750 MC Circuit Racing Silverstone Birkett Relay 

Oct 27th 750 MC Circuit Racing Silverstone  
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Marshal Recruitment 
 

 
 

We had quite a few marshal enquiries on our web site following the British GP at Silverstone, so if 
you see or meet any new marshals at any of the events over the next few months do answer any 
questions they may ask and do remember we all started as newbies sometime in the past. 
 
The remaining events that your South Midlands recruitment team will be attending in 2024, is as 
below: 
 
 23rd, 24th & 25th August  Silverstone Festival (The Classic) 
 14th & 15th September  Kop Hill Climb 
 21st & 22nd September  Silverstone BTCC  
 6th October    Bicester Scramble (BMMC Recruitment to be confirmed) 
 November    Silverstone Motorsport Days Live (event to be confirmed) 
 
If you are available and fancy helping out at one of our marshal recruitment events please drop me 
an email. 
 
Other events where there is a large footfall of motorsport enthusiasts could be considered if sufficient 
members are able to help man the stand. 
 
 
 
 
 

Glynn Ellis 
SMids Volunteering Co-ordinator and Recruitment Organiser 
British Motorsport Marshals Club 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



13 

  

Newsletter Deadlines 
 
 
All members of the Region are invited to contribute articles to the Newsletter. Newsletters are 
published in the following months: 
 

January, March, May, July, September & November 
 
If you have any articles that you would like to see published, can you please email the Newsletter 

Editor by the 25th of each publishing month at: sm.news@marshals.co.uk 
 
 
 
 

Regional Committee Meetings 
 
Would you like to attend our Regional Committee Meeting to see how the Committee works for you? 
Meetings are held 6 times a year on a Monday virtually via Zoom, 19.45 for 20.00. 
 

Future South Midlands Committee Meetings will be virtual using Zoom 
 
Anyone who wishes to attend to observe should notify the Secretary a week before the meeting so 
that they can be sent the relevant link. 
 
Meetings for 2024 are: 
 

January 8th March 4th May 7th June 10th September 9th November 4th 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

mailto:sm.news@marshals.co.uk
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Website Update 
The South Midlands website is available for members with information on: 

• News and newsletters (including our archive going back to 2015: 
https://www.marshals.co.uk/southmidlands/south-midlands-newsletter-archive/) 

• Information on circuits and various disciplines 
• Information about the regional committee 
• Link to the volunteering portal as well as requests for marshals needed 

We also send out messages via MailChimp, please make sure you are registered to receive these. 
 
We also have a Facebook site (look for group: BMMC South Midlands Facebook). This is for members only, but 
we welcome all positive messages about the region or other marshalling related questions. 
 
There is also a BMMC facebook site (look for: British Motorsports Marshals Club (National)), again this is for 
members only. 
 
If there is any other information you would like to see on the website, please let me know and I can see if it can 
be included. 
 
 
 
 
 

Emile Naus 
SMids Website Administrator 
British Motorsport Marshals Club 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

https://www.marshals.co.uk/southmidlands/south-midlands-newsletter-archive/
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Regalia Update – Spring 2024 
 

As we start a new season just a reminder that the club has a cornucopia of regalia to start your season with a 
fresh look.  
 
New for 2024 are newly designed cloth badges to adorn your overalls.   
 

 
 
The prices range from £2.30 to £2.50. All of these and more can be seen on the website. 
 
 
 
 
 

Adrian Cashmore 
SMids Regalia Officer 
British Motorsport Marshals Club 
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BMMC South Mids Regalia Sales Order Form 

For British Rally Marshals Club regalia please contact: 

Derek Murphy - Mobile: 07768 202236 - Email: regalia@brmc.org.uk 
 

For all other Club Regalia please see our latest on-line catalogue www.marshals.co.uk 
 

Or send an A5 size SAE to:    Adrian Cashmore, 9 Church Street Weedon, Northants, NN74PL 

 
 

Item Price  Grade Qty Total Cost 

Grading Badge (Please provide Proof of Grade) 1.50    

 
Grading Badge (Please provide Proof of Grade) 

 
1.50 

   

Union Badge 1.50    

Sew-on Cloth Badge 2.00    

Lapel Badge 2.00    

Interior Sticker 2.00    

Exterior Sticker 2.00    

Long Interior Sticker 2.00    

     

Heroes Cloth Badge 2.00    

Heroes Lapel Badge 2.00    

Heroes Sticker 2.00    

Heroes Keyring 2.00    

     

50 Years of Motorsport Marshalling Free    

Total 

Name: Membership Nos: 

Address:  

Postcode: 

Telephone Nos: Mobile: 

Email: 
 

Cheque should be made payable to:  BMMC Limited 

Please send this order form with payment to:  Adrian Cashmore, 9 Church Street, Weedon, Northants, NN17 4PL - Email:  
sm.regalia@marshals.co.uk 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

mailto:regalia@brmc.org.uk
http://www.marshals.co.uk/
mailto:sm.regalia@marshals.co.uk
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SOUTH MIDLANDS REGION 
Chair  Secretary Treasurer 

   

Chris Whitlock 
3 Acorn Way 
Silverstone 
Northants     
NN12 8DQ 
Tel:  01327 857011 
Mobile:  
Email:  
sm.chair@marshals.co.uk 

Marion Quarrington 
7 High Street, 
Southoe,  
St Neots 
PE19 5YE 
Mob: 07876 422675 
(No calls after 9pm) 
Email:  
sm.secretary@marshals.co.uk 

Adrian Cashmore 
9 Church Street 
Weedon 
Northants 
NN7 4PL 
Tel:  01327 340677 
Mobile: 
Email:  
sm.treasurer@marshals.co.uk 

   

Members Secretary Grading Coordinator Training Coordinator 

(including Taster Day Matters)   

Kaz Topping 
52 Musselburgh Way 
Bourne 
Lincolnshire 
PE10 0XY 
Mobile: 07498 795791 
Email:  
sm.members@marshals.co.uk  

Ian Whiting 
Church Rise 
Church Lane 
Emberton 
Buckinghamshire 
MK46 5DD 
Mob:07921 111565 
Email:  
sm.grading@marshals.co.uk 

Nina Fountain 

 
 
 
 
Mobile: 
Email:  
sm.training@marshals.co.uk 

   

Volunteering Coordinator Website Administrator Recruitment (Pro Tem) 

   

Glynn Ellis 
78 Dunstable Road 
Totternhoe 
Dunstable 
Beds. 
LU6 1QP 
Tel 01582 602038 
Mobile 07957 607768  
Email:  
sm.volco@marshals.co.uk(preferred) 

Emile Naus 
Montrose 
Manor Road 
Brize Norton 
Oxfordshire 
OX18 3LZ 
Tel: 01993 844010 
Mobile: 07710 151259 
Email: 
sm.website@marshals.co.uk  

Glynn Ellis 
78 Dunstable Road 
Totternhoe 
Dunstable 
Beds. 
LU6 1QP 
Tel 01582 602038 
Mobile 07957 607768  
Email:  
sm.recruiting@marshals.co.uk 

   

Regalia Coordinator Newsletter Editor Social Media 

   

Adrian Cashmore 
9 Church Street 
Weedon 
Northants 
NN7 4PL 
Tel:  01327 340677 
Email: 
sm.regalia@marshals.co.uk 

Kaz Topping 
52 Musselburgh Way 
Bourne 
Lincolnshire 
PE10 0XY 
Mobile: 07498 795791 
Email:  
sm.news@marshals.co.uk 

Keith Madderson 
50 Langcliffe Avenue 
Warwick 
CV34 5XT 
Tel: 01926 770050 
Mobile: 07759 413510 
Email:  
sm.media@marshals.co.uk   

   
Non Committee Member Sprint/Hill Climb Contact Environment & Sustainability 

Rally / Karting Contact     

Dave Joyce 
 
Tel:  01908 667025 (preferred) 
Mobile: 07918 105145 
Email:  
southmids@brmc.org.uk  
sm.karting@marshals.co.uk 

Chris Gwilliam 
4 Normanton Cottages 
Empingham Road 
Normanton, Rutland 
LE15 8RW 
Mob: 07484 623122 
Email: cobalt8013@gmail.com  

Vacant 
 
 
 
Tel:  
Mob:  
Email: sm.zerohero@marshals.co.uk  
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